Hidden Valley Site Council Meeting April 23, 2018

Present: Daye Stone, Susie Biller, Teri Ellis, Raynee Wilson, Nicole Brown, Carla Carter, and Cindy
Wilson

Absent: Rob Saunders, Ben Bickle
The meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm and began with the pledge of allegiance.

The minutes were read and Nicole made a motion to accept the minutes. Teri seconded the motion,
we voted and the minutes were accepted unanimously.

The Ag classes have been preparing for the Mother’s Day plant sale. The FFA dinner and auction
went well. It was well attended, the food was excellent and the FFA raised a lot of money due to the
generous donations from the community.

We are still discussing moving to one lunch, we are waiting for our tables to arrive. They are on back
order. It would allow office hours for teachers as it will be a 45 minute lunch. Currently we have
students first and second lunch helping to serve. They would all be able to help at the same time so
we would have 6 or so student helpers. One lunch would also allow for more positive activities for
kids.

We have gotten feedback on our A2A letters and they may be a little too strict. The letter may need
to be softened so the parent knows we want to partner with them.

Our three Valedictorians are Joseph Bailey, Jonas Beachy and Walker York. Our Salutatorians are
August Gannett, David Moore and Milo Dolantree. They will be honored at a luncheon at the district
office with our other two high schools on May 23,

We are hosting Academic Masters and we are anticipating it to be a great evening. Heidi Marks
Morris and Dale Fisher will be our masters of ceremony.

We have new hires, Morgan Bars for Science, Crystal Welsh for .5 Science, lan McGreagor for
advanced math and we still have an advance math position open. We have Ethan Bass for Strength
and Conditioning and he will be flying in from lowa next month for a visit. Keith Haley will be our
Family Consumer Science teacher and will be aligning with KCC and we will be able to offer 22 college
credits in culinary arts. Rachel Damiano will be our new Assistant Principal and will be visiting our
campus from Vancouver, Washington next month.

Woodland Charter will be bringing their incoming 8t" graders on May 2 to have lunch with the
principal and get to know what we have to offer at Hidden Valley. May 15™ will be our Mustang
Roundup and Applegate, Lincoln Savage and Woodland students will be visiting our school. May 22"
is our Freshman Open house and we are inviting all 8t" graders and their parents.

Student Led Conferences are mostly scheduled. Our Advisory teachers scheduled with students, we
are looking forward to a successful evening and day.

We have Summer School scheduled starting June 18", we have 50 slots and have application forms
being printed. Counselors will be meeting with students that are credit deficient and try to help them
to be signed up for summer school.



Our student leadership is meeting today with a contractor and Don from maintenance to get a quote
for installing our three drinking fountains that we purchased. Several of our student leadership kids
want to repaint and decorate the girl’s bathroom in the locker bay. They are looking at colors and
designs for the walls.

Cindy Wilson asked if the road by the track could be cleared of blackberries and we could bring in
gravel so there would be more parking down at the track for track meets. We will be checking on this
project.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 pm



